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Disaster preparedness for urban dwellers, do you live in the city? What have you done to protect
you, your family, your parents and pets when the; earthquake, flood, fire, hurricane or other
disaster suddenly destroys your world? What is emergency preparedness anyway? Do you have
any emergency food or will your kids go hungry? What will you do when the power grid is gone
and with it the light, heat and water for your home?This emergency disaster preparedness guide
can save your life. Urban Preppers with Kids, Pets & Parents goes far beyond the basic
emergency preparedness handbooks and provides practical, real world advice and answers to
questions such as:How do I heat and light my house?What food should I store?How do I protect
my kid with a disability?How can I harden my home against burglars?Where is the "hidden
water" in my house?How YouTube made my dead bolt lock useless.What are the 37 essential
food items that disappear?How can I mitigate damage to my home or business?What fuels are
safe to use indoors unvented?What about service animals?What do I pack for my kids and my
baby?What about senior survival and wheelchairs?What is Isobutane and why do I need it?Is
freeze-dried or dehydrated food more nutritional?What and where is the closest LDS cannery?
Why I may NOT want to go to a FEMA shelter.How do I plan survival for my pets?What's the
secret to bug out bags?And Much, Much More...............Urban Preppers is the emergency
response preparedness guide for the rest of us who are not Bear Grylls survivalist but regular
people from all walks of life and of every, age gender and socioeconomic level. We pay
insurance premiums for cars, homes, health and are lives. Why not include some disaster
assurance protection and get some piece of mind and pick up your copy of Urban Preppers
today?Take some action now to protect your family and loved ones from the unexpected.The
clock is ticking.

I My name is Rex Michaels and for the past 30year I have had the privilege to train Specials
Operation Teams, WestPoint Cadets, ROTC Cadets, Military Recruits and civilians in
masteringsurvival techniques. What I appreciate about Urban Preppers is the accuracy and
focus on emergency preparedness fundamentals. - Rex Michaels,Retired ArmyI am asked to
review all kinds of survival products,most go by the wayside but I was recently asked to review
this book. Iwas pleasantly surprised at how thorough the book is.This book covers alot of
information on disaster survival for those who live in an urbanenvironment. It is well written, easy
to understand, and contains a lotof goodinformation. It is obvious that the author did a lot of
research. I highly recommend this book.-TimShettlesworth- Squidoo.com/survival-book,
rockymountainsurvival.com"We are so grateful for JamesMushen's huge compendium of urban
survival information. Download this book. Print it out, put it on a USB stick,keep it on your reader
along with backup batteries. Have it at the ready...just in case."- George Hemminger,



survivalist,economist, film-maker, YouTube "sensation" with 20 million views. Youtube.com/
george4title& SurviveandThrive.tvI review a lot of books about prepping and UrbanPreppers
ranks up with the best. It presents problems and solutions in alow-key, upbeat manner.The
material is highly readable with a bit of wit and humor to keep it interesting.Geared toward the
beginner and intermediate prepper, as you read you are goingto say to yourself, "I had not
thought about that". Gaye Levy,BackdoorSurvival.com
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Urban Preppers with Kids, Pets and Parents is a very well-written practical guide to preparing for
most conceivable disaster situations. We are somewhat casual preppers since we live in an area
that is prone to being snowed in and we have lost power for days at a time, so we have planned
to be self-sufficient for upward of a week. Having read a lot of books on prepping, some with very
bad advice, we have put together strategies for staying in our house and another if we should
have to leave for an extended period. This book is an excellent starting place for those beginning
to think about prepping, and there is quite a bit here for even experienced preppers.The book
addresses preparing to meet your basic needs of food, water, shelter, heat, and personal
protection. It then provides advice for surviving most conceivable disasters, including natural
and unnatural (man-made) varieties. I particularly like the “before, during, and after” event
approach that will be useful to those living in areas with a higher probability of experiencing a
specific disaster (earthquakes in California, winter storms in my region, etc.). The sections on
pets, elderly, and disabilities makes this worth having for me since those are concerns we have
to deal with in planning our preps.The advice in the book is fairly solid and avoids pitfalls of
giving advice on contentious areas like firearms (mentioned, but not in depth) and only touches
lightly on political issues.Like all books of this type, you really do need to read it before you need
it!Highly Recommended!Hill, Top Reviewer Ranking, Total Helpful Votes: 14,056 of 14,805We
are so grateful for James Mushen’s huge compendium of urban survival information. He takes
into account the many limitations confronting urban dwellers that many other survival
informational sources miss. Download this book. Print it out, put it in a USB stick, keep it on your
reader along with backup batteries. Have it at the ready . . . just in case.Survivalist, Economist, a
YouTube Sensation with over 20 million viewsand Urban Preppers with Kids, Pets AND
ParentsDisaster Survival for the FamilyJames G. MushenCopyright © 2013 James G. MushenAll
Rights ReservedNo part of this publication may be reproduced in any form or by any means,
including scanning, photocopying, or otherwise without prior written permission of the copyright
holder.Smashwords Edition, License NotesThis e-book is licensed for your personal enjoyment
only. This e-book may not be resold or given away to other people. If you would like to share this
book with another person, please purchase an additional copy for each recipient. If you’re
reading this book and did not purchase it or it was not purchased for your use only, then please
return to and purchase your own copy. Thank you for respecting the hard work of the
author.Liability DisclaimerThis book is intended to offer general guidance relating to disaster
preparedness to individuals and families. However, final decisions on preparation for actions
taken during an emergency are the sole responsibility of individuals. No one knows your needs
or can take care of you better than you can, nor does anyone else have that responsibility. This
book is sold with the understanding that every effort was made to provide the most current and
accurate information. However, errors and omissions are still possible. Any use or misuse of the
information contained herein is solely the responsibility of the user, and the author and publisher
make no warrantees or claims as to the truth or validity of the information. The author and
publisher shall have neither liability nor responsibility to any person or entity with respect to any



loss or damage caused, or alleged to have been caused, directly or indirectly, by the information
contained in this book. Furthermore, this book is not intended to give professional legal, dietary,
financial, or medical advice. Photos and illustrations in the book are public domain or licensed
under the Creative Commons Attributions-Share Alike or GNU Free Documentation License
except where credits are otherwise noted.United States of AmericaTo my mother.Claire, you do
the praying,and I’ll do the prepping.Vegas Rocks LLC PublishingLas Vegas, Rome,
ShanghaiContentsPrologueIntroductionThe Game Has ChangedUrban PreppersHurricane
KatrinaHow This Guide Is OrganizedWhat Is Not in This Guide1. Hurricane Katrina: 21
LessonsPower Outage2. Power Goes Out? What to Do?3. Power Generators 1014. Alternate
Home-Heating Fuels5. Heaters Used Indoors and Unvented6. How Safe Is Kerosene?7. Can I
Use Propane Indoors?8. Substitute Home-Cooking Fuels9. Sterno10. Cooking Gel11. Propane
versus Butane12. Is Isobutane Better?13. Caution: Coleman Fuel, White Gas14. Caution:
Multifuel Stoves15. Caution: Charcoal16. Wood and CoalWater17. Retrieve Your Home’s Hidden
Water18. Water Storage 10119. Create Space with a Garage Sale20. Water Filters and
Purification21. Chemical Treatment22. Mechanical Filters23. Water Filter versus Water
Purifier24. Selecting a Portable Filter25. Understanding the Specs26. Using UV Light to Purify
WaterSurvival Food27. Get 30 Days of Emergency Food!28. Dehydrated versus Freeze-Dried
Food?29. FDA Nutritional Value30. Food Price Index31. Stockpile Food Basics32. Rotation,
Expiration Dates, Shelf LifeGone in a Crisis33. The 37 Critical Food ItemsFood Storage34.
Factors That Affect Shelf Life35. What Are Oxygen Absorbers?36. What Foods Can Be Stored?
37. What Containers Do I Use?38. Mylar Bags and 5-Gallon Containers39. Food Storage Starter
Sample

The book addresses preparing to meet your basic needs of food, water, shelter, heat, and
personal protection. It then provides advice for surviving most conceivable disasters, including
natural and unnatural (man-made) varieties. I particularly like the “before, during, and after” event
approach that will be useful to those living in areas with a higher probability of experiencing a
specific disaster (earthquakes in California, winter storms in my region, etc.). The sections on
pets, elderly, and disabilities makes this worth having for me since those are concerns we have
to deal with in planning our preps.The advice in the book is fairly solid and avoids pitfalls of
giving advice on contentious areas like firearms (mentioned, but not in depth) and only touches
lightly on political issues.Like all books of this type, you really do need to read it before you need
it!Highly Recommended!Hill, Top Reviewer Ranking, Total Helpful Votes: 14,056 of 14,805We
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into account the many limitations confronting urban dwellers that many other survival
informational sources miss. Download this book. Print it out, put it in a USB stick, keep it on your
reader along with backup batteries. Have it at the ready . . . just in case.Survivalist, Economist, a
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Bag67. 2-Week Emergency Kit Checklist68. First Aid and Medical Supplies69. Shelter and
Bedding70. Water71. Fire Making and Heat, Light72. Cooking Equipment and Cleanup73. Tools
and Repair Kit List74. Navigation Tools75. Communication and Signaling76. Clothes77.
Personal Hygiene, Sanitation78. Personal Items79. Goods for BarterBug-Out Bags (BOB)80.
Bug-Out Bag, a.k.a. 72-Hour Kit81. Emergency Shelter82. Insulation and Emergency
Bedding83. Your Children’s Bug-Out Bag84. The Urban Prepper’s Infant Baby BOBSenior
Survival85. Who Is on Your Team?86. Customize an Emergency Kit87. Be Prepared to
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Have a Visual Disability?95. Deaf or Have Hearing Loss?96. Speech-Related Disability?97. Self-
Administered Meds?98. Psychiatric Disabilities?99. Environmental Sensitivities?Natural
DisastersFloods100. Before a Flood101. During a Flood102. After a Flood103. Staying
Healthy104. Cleanup and Home Repair105. Floodwater Covered My Food Storage106. Install
Sewer Backflow Valves107. Anchor Fuel Tanks108. Raise Electrical Components109. Use Flood-
Resistant MaterialsWildfires110. Before a Wildfire111. Plan Your Water Needs112. During a
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Secure Pictures and Mirrors122. Install Latches on Drawers123. Brace Cripple Walls124. Bolt
Sill Plates to Foundation125. Anchor Propane/Gas Cylinders126. Secure Tall Bookcases/
Cabinets127. Anchor Equipment ProperlyHigh Winds128. Cover Windows and Doors129.
Reinforce or Replace Garage Doors130. Brace Gable-End Roof Framing131. Secure
Composition Shingle Roofs132. Secure Built-Up/Single-Ply Roofs133. Secure Metal Siding/
Metal Roofs134. Remove Nearby Trees135. Maintain EIFS Walls136. Before a Tornado137.
During a Tornado138. After a Tornado139. Injuries140. General Safety Precautions141.
Inspecting the Damage142. Safety During CleanupHurricanes143. Before a Hurricane144.
During a Hurricane145. After a HurricaneLightning and Thunderstorms146. Before Lightning and
Thunderstorms147. During Lightning and Thunderstorms148. After Lightning and
ThunderstormsWinter Storms and Cold149. Before Winter Storms and Extreme Cold150. During
Winter Storms and Extreme Cold151. After Winter Storms and Extreme ColdDrought152. Water
Conservation TipsExtreme Heat153. Before Extreme Heat154. First Aid for Heat-Induced
SicknessSpace Weather155. Solar Flares156. Before Space Weather OccursVolcanoes157.



Before a Volcanic Eruption158. During a Volcanic Eruption159. After a Volcanic
EruptionLandslides160. Recognize Landslide Warning Signs161. Before a Landslide162. During
a Landslide163. After a LandslideTsunamis164. Before a Tsunami165. During a Tsunami166.
After a TsunamiPandemic167. Plan for a Pandemic168. Limit the Spread of GermsUnnatural
DisastersNuclear Power Plants169. Before a Nuclear Plant Emergency170. During a Nuclear
Plant Emergency171. After a Nuclear Plant EmergencyHazardous Materials Spills172. Before a
Hazmat Incident173. During a Hazmat Incident174. After a Hazmat IncidentHome Fires175.
Before a Fire176. During a Fire177. Escaping the Fire178. After a Fire179. Preventing Home
FiresTerrorist Hazards180. Biological Threats181. Before a Biological Threat182. During a
Biological Threat183. After a Biological Threat184. Chemical Threats185. Before a Chemical
Threat186. During a Chemical Threat187. After a Chemical Threat188. Explosions189. Before
an Explosion190. During an Explosion191. After an Explosion

93. Using Oxygen Tanks?94. Blind or Have a Visual Disability?95. Deaf or Have Hearing Loss?
96. Speech-Related Disability?97. Self-Administered Meds?98. Psychiatric Disabilities?99.
Environmental Sensitivities?Natural DisastersFloods100. Before a Flood101. During a Flood102.
After a Flood103. Staying Healthy104. Cleanup and Home Repair105. Floodwater Covered My
Food Storage106. Install Sewer Backflow Valves107. Anchor Fuel Tanks108. Raise Electrical
Components109. Use Flood-Resistant MaterialsWildfires110. Before a Wildfire111. Plan Your
Water Needs112. During a Wildfire113. After a Wildfire114. Get a Fire-Resistant Roof115. Get
Defensible SpaceEarthquakes116. Before an Earthquake117. During an Earthquake118. After
an Earthquake119. Flex Connects on Gas and Water Lines120. Restrain Desktop
Computers121. Secure Pictures and Mirrors122. Install Latches on Drawers123. Brace Cripple
Walls124. Bolt Sill Plates to Foundation125. Anchor Propane/Gas Cylinders126. Secure Tall
Bookcases/Cabinets127. Anchor Equipment ProperlyHigh Winds128. Cover Windows and
Doors129. Reinforce or Replace Garage Doors130. Brace Gable-End Roof Framing131. Secure
Composition Shingle Roofs132. Secure Built-Up/Single-Ply Roofs133. Secure Metal Siding/
Metal Roofs134. Remove Nearby Trees135. Maintain EIFS Walls136. Before a Tornado137.
During a Tornado138. After a Tornado139. Injuries140. General Safety Precautions141.
Inspecting the Damage142. Safety During CleanupHurricanes143. Before a Hurricane144.
During a Hurricane145. After a HurricaneLightning and Thunderstorms146. Before Lightning and
Thunderstorms147. During Lightning and Thunderstorms148. After Lightning and
ThunderstormsWinter Storms and Cold149. Before Winter Storms and Extreme Cold150. During
Winter Storms and Extreme Cold151. After Winter Storms and Extreme ColdDrought152. Water
Conservation TipsExtreme Heat153. Before Extreme Heat154. First Aid for Heat-Induced
SicknessSpace Weather155. Solar Flares156. Before Space Weather OccursVolcanoes157.
Before a Volcanic Eruption158. During a Volcanic Eruption159. After a Volcanic
EruptionLandslides160. Recognize Landslide Warning Signs161. Before a Landslide162. During
a Landslide163. After a LandslideTsunamis164. Before a Tsunami165. During a Tsunami166.



After a TsunamiPandemic167. Plan for a Pandemic168. Limit the Spread of GermsUnnatural
DisastersNuclear Power Plants169. Before a Nuclear Plant Emergency170. During a Nuclear
Plant Emergency171. After a Nuclear Plant EmergencyHazardous Materials Spills172. Before a
Hazmat Incident173. During a Hazmat Incident174. After a Hazmat IncidentHome Fires175.
Before a Fire176. During a Fire177. Escaping the Fire178. After a Fire179. Preventing Home
FiresTerrorist Hazards180. Biological Threats181. Before a Biological Threat182. During a
Biological Threat183. After a Biological Threat184. Chemical Threats185. Before a Chemical
Threat186. During a Chemical Threat187. After a Chemical Threat188. Explosions189. Before
an Explosion190. During an Explosion191. After an Explosion192. Nuclear Blast193.
Electromagnetic Pulse194. Before a Nuclear Blast195. During a Nuclear Blast196. After a
Nuclear Blast197. Radiological Dispersion Device198. Before an RDD Event199. During an RDD
Event200. After an RDD EventAppendix A. Family Communications PlanAppendix B. Disaster
Preparedness TestAppendix C. Web ResourcesPrologueIn today’s increasingly dangerous
world, none of us really knows for certain if tomorrow might bring a completely unexpected
emergency situation, whether it be in the form of drastic economic changes, weather extremes,
or natural or man-made disasters.The 2013 Boston Marathon bombings was a wake-up call for
many who had become complacent since 9/11. This tragedy reminds all of us that the most
sensible call to action is to be prepared, and to be prepared for the worst, no matter how safe we
think we are.There are volumes of general data on the Internet and elsewhere on how to deal
with possible emergency scenarios. But for the suburban, urban, and city dwellers, specifically
relatable information can be sketchy at best, missing vital details that can make all the difference
between successful urban survival and devastating loss.Most people live in or near a large
urban environment. Surviving a disastrous or uncomfortable emergency situation within the
confines of city blocks and close-knit rows of apartments and condominiums is a far cry from
surviving within more rural areas or even wide, spacious neighborhoods with nearby streams,
forests, ponds, and farmland areas.This is why we are so grateful for James Mushen’s huge
compendium of urban survival wisdom. He takes into account the many limitations confronting
urban dwellers that other survival guides miss. There are no zombies or doomsday scenarios—
just serious, well-researched information compiled for those Urban Preppers that must plan to
survive a disaster, with a spouse, kids, pets, and possibly, elderly parents to protect and plan
for.Where do you find water in a city? What do you do in a power outage? How do you feed your
family if all the neighborhood grocery stores are empty or closed? What about protecting your
family and home from looters? What resources does a city environment have to offer? What is
best for children and pets when emergency services may not be available? James addresses
these and other crucial questions in great depth and detail. He provides specific product
information, what’s best in differing scenarios. Without a doubt, James has created a
masterpiece of urban survival enlightenment that no city dweller or suburbanite should be
without.Download this book. Print it out, put it in a USB stick, keep it on your reader, along with
backup batteries. Put it in your bug-out bag. Have it at the ready . . . just in case. And of course,



read it beforehand, even if little by little. You may be very glad you did.With new, unpredictable
weather patterns and the current touchy global political landscape, the world needs, more than
ever, precise urban survival information that James has provided—over 490 pages of top-notch
survival information for the vast majority of our human population, today’s urban dweller.George
Hemminger, BS EconomicsSurvivalist and economist George Hemminger has been called a
YouTube sensation with over 20 million views, over 700-plus videos, and has appeared on Fox
News, NBC, MSNBC, RT, Peter Schiff, Al Jazeera, French TV, Infowars, Tosh.0, ComedyCentral,
Americas Amazing Home Videos (, ).IntroductionA man should look for what is, and not for what
he thinks should be.Albert EinsteinThe Game Has ChangedNobody can predict the future; it is
impossible. Sometimes you can do all the right things and Mother Nature has another plan. Each
week seems to bring a new natural or man-made cataclysm that assaults families. As we publish
this guide, wildfires in Colorado have burned 100,000 acres and forced 32,000 evacuations,
destroying 350 homes, while violent storms and a heat wave have killed 20 back East and in the
Midwest. The deadly West Nile virus has surfaced in Texas, and another hurricane is headed
toward New Orleans almost exactly seven years after Katrina. We cannot forecast where the
next tornado will touch down or when the next terrorist attack will occur, but we can track
patterns that give fair warning and be prepared. We can also identify cultural and socioeconomic
trends. These days, if you survive the hurricane or the protest march, you may not escape the
aftermath when the looters and rowdy miscreants roam the streets in front of your home or
business unchecked. Let’s face it: there are countless ways the world can kill you.Today’s polls
show the majority of US voters think the country is heading in the wrong direction. There is a
pervasive sense that the good old days are over and that the future will be bleaker than the
present.Past generations have fought world wars, survived deadly pandemics, droughts, food
shortages, and the financial collapse of the Great Depression. Since 2008, America has
amassed $5 trillion of new debt, which has encumbered today’s generation (and future
generations) with a financial albatross on a trajectory like that of a . By the year 2020, the
projected interest payment on the debt will be over $1 trillion.More than a few states and cities in
the United States are driving off a fiscal cliff of their own making.In 2012 the Los Angeles Times
reported that California’s $600-billion pension time bomb of unfunded debt will take political
reform but the legislature lacks the political courage, while on June 28, 2012, the city of
Stockton, California, with a population of 300,000, filed for bankruptcy with other California cities
facing a similar fate.We exist in an extraordinarily fragile world where all things are connected.
Witness the social fabric as it unravels in Greece, with Spain and Italy next in line under the
crushing debt. The cultural breakdown is global, and America no longer has a sheltered, insular
population.In 2011, we all watched in Wisconsin a monthlong “peaceful” protest by organized
labor unions that cost the state’s taxpayers $7.8 million, which was spent on police staffing and
building repair. And the violence, arrests, and property damage continue to escalate within the
Occupy movement on a national scale. Are the ringleaders of these groups protesters or paid
“domestic terrorists” attempting to incite the mobs to riot?Finally, America is being forced to grow



up and get real—survive or succumb.In America, questions are being asked that have never
been asked before. Realities are being faced that have never been faced before. How will
America deal with a set of problems that have no modern precedent? How do we untangle and
deal with• unconscionable national debt,• costly unresolvable foreign wars,• falling wages,•
rising taxes,• tenacious unemployment,• foreclosures,• bankruptcies,• skyrocketing food and
energy costs,• radical Islam nuclear-armed states,• Red China owning the United States (debt)?
Add to this list the consequence of a federal government that refuses to defend its borders,
language, culture, or Constitution. States are no longer sovereign when they are prevented from
securing their own borders to protect their citizens from the siege of criminals, drug cartels, and
human traffickers. The states’ social services are strained, and the high unemployment rate is
further exasperated with a glut of cheap labor. Phoenix, Arizona, now ranks second in the world
for kidnappings.On June 25, 2012, Supreme Court Justice Antonio Scalia, in dissent, called the
failure to enforce parts of the Immigration Act “mind-boggling” as the Supreme Court rejected
key provisions of Arizona’s immigration law.Is this not chilling? Not since the 1860s Wild West
have law-abiding citizens been forced to defend themselves and their property and live in fear.
The ramifications are profound. The trend is clear. The cavalry is not coming. You are on your
own. The game has changed! New foes threaten your family.And let’s be honest, we now live in
a country where the enemies within (with rare exceptions) are the ruling class and sympathetic
mass media that are too spineless, aloof, or asleep to even acknowledge that problems exist.
They live in a bubble that prioritizes ideology, special interests, and political correctness over the
truth. They want us to ignore facts and common sense to perpetuate the big lie that a large,
centralized government (nanny state) will solve all our problems.The evidence is all around us,
but we all know people who just don’t want to hear it. It is more comfortable to keep their heads
in the sand.Still others sense danger but refuse to heed the warning signals, lacking the
confidence to think for themselves and trust their own instincts, and so they will follow their
leaders to a predictable end just as other have done in years past. In a disaster, they too will be
herded into Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) camps.And still, there are just a
few people who, when things go terribly wrong, will not run but will instead rise to the challenge.
They tap into a deep spiritual place where their character and courage makes it better for many.
Because they have prepared for this day, they can be charitable to those who have not. It has
always been that way throughout history—a few that saves many.Urban PreppersThe majority of
the world’s population lives in cities. The food on our table may have traveled hundreds, if not
thousands, of miles over a complex network of ocean ports, ships, planes, trains, trucks,
highways, distribution centers, packaging centers, and alike to reach our tables. Likewise, the
power that heats and lights our homes and the tap water that comes out of the faucet may have
come from sources hundreds of miles away. Urban dwellers trust in an elaborate, intricately long
supply chain for their daily survival.This supply chain has been fairly reliable in the past with just
a few snags, but as fuel costs increase, infrastructure decays, and the pace of work stoppages,
civil unrest, and terrorism accelerates, the trend is that the supply chain that we depend upon is



becoming increasingly more vulnerable.Droughts, floods, hurricanes, freezes, and other
weather-related natural disasters have always wreaked havoc on food supplies and prices,
which often leave store shelves bare for days and weeks at a time. Just-in-time (JIT) inventory
stocking means stores only carry a three to four days’ supply, which will vanish immediately in a
crisis, but what if the following happens:• A union strike stops store deliveries.• A dirty bomb
explodes, and cities are in lockdown.• Currency devaluates, and markets tailspin.• City’s water
supply is poisoned.• There is swine flu pandemic, an act of bioterrorism.• Cyber attack closes all
banks and ATMs.• Train hauling nuclear waste derails.• shuts down US power grid.Any one of a
thousand sudden, unimaginable disasters could disrupt America’s infrastructure, and the fragile
supply chain is broken. The store shelves go empty instantly, the power grid may be gone so
there is no light or heat in your home, and your tap water may not be safe to drink. The
communication systems are down, and you have no idea when things will return to normal.
Hours? Days? Weeks? Will your kids go hungry?As more urban dwellers gawk at their TVs
watching new and sometimes horrific events manifest in the United States and worldwide, some
awaken and choose to act.Recognition is the first step in the genesis of an Urban Prepper.
Accepting responsibility to take action and safeguard your family is the second step. We pay
insurance premiums for our car, home, health, and life; why not include some disaster
protection?The traditional survivalist stereotype is a paramilitary, gun-loving GI Joe who runs
through the woods, is an expert marksman, and can escape to a well-stocked bug-out cabin.
Self-sufficient, many survivalists are trained in combat and possess the skills to live off the land
and possibly off the grid. Physically fit, at a moment’s notice, they can grab a backpack and hike
for miles. Survivalists are an honorable, pragmatic, capable, and down-to-earth group of patriots.
(Paranoid nut jobs who call themselves survivalists are, first and foremost, still paranoid nut
jobs.)Urban Preppers are a new breed of survivalist. People from all walks of life, including
concerned citizens of every age, gender, and socioeconomic level. They understand the world is
a dangerous place and want to prepare to survive a gamut of possibilities, but hunting for
squirrels to eat is not a particularly helpful or practical approach for those that have not acquired
the survivalist skill savvy.The preponderance of Urban Preppers are not ex-military or Special
Forces or Bear Grylls survivalists. Many are not in the best physical condition and may have bad
knees and backs and so on. In a disaster, throwing on a bug-out bag and hiking 20 miles is not
an option. A number of Urban Preppers have never fired a weapon. Most have wives, husbands,
significant others, kids, babies, pets, or elderly folks to look after and plan for. Urban Preppers
have full-time jobs and very little extra time or money to spare, but appreciate the risk and high
price paid for depending on the government, particularly in a time of crisis.Urban Preppers
decide not to be victims of the trouble that visits, but choose to formulate an intelligent plan and
attack the world before it attacks them. Anything can happen, and when it does, Urban Preppers
have increased their odds of surviving it.Hurricane KatrinaThe survival lessons of Hurricane
Katrina span a broad landscape of the good, the bad, and the ugly found in a disaster zone.
They provide some food for thought and create a vivid backdrop for the rest of this guide.This



epic disaster, where over 1,800 died, peeled off the thin veneer of civil society. When the 911
system was overwhelmed and the power was out, law and order ceased to exist. Katrina
exposed the sordid underbelly of this American urban center, which revealed something
resembling a third world nation. Who can forget the looting, violence, and total breakdown in
New Orleans? Lawless hordes were shooting at the rescue helicopters that were trying to bring
in supplies to the desperate masses. It was truly a bad and ugly scene.Some of the good in the
aftermath of Katrina was the intrinsic Christian values and concern displayed with neighbors
helping neighbors and strangers helping strangers. Two general groups of people survived
Katrina and her aftermath relatively unscathed.The first were those survivors that were prepared
with a plan, supplies, an exit strategy, a destination and that did not wait until the last minute to
leave.The second group was those that had formed a network of like-minded people and had a
plan to work together in a crisis. The “I can do it on my own” mentality morphs into “We are all in
this together.” Not always easy to do in an urban setting, where you may not even know your
neighbor’s name, but there is strength in numbers. Those folks, having a common motivating
interest, can pool resources and talents and stand a much greater chance of survival, especially
in a difficult urban environment.You are invited to chew over and digest the lessons of Hurricane
Katrina and bake them into your preparation plans. Maybe it is time to meet your neighbors or
like-minded people in your bowling league.How This Guide Is OrganizedFollowing the lessons of
Hurricane Katrina, the chapters are broken into three broad groupings:The first group of
chapters assumes that in a disaster, you will shelter in place at home (you can always change
your mind), and since the power grid is the anchor to our urban existence, that’s where we begin.
Power outages can be caused by the bad weather, mechanical breakdown, rolling blackouts or
can be an act of terrorism, such as an . How do you survive?• In a power outage, what do you do
first?• How do you safely light, heat, and cook at home?• What about water, food, and
sanitation?• How can you discourage burglars?• What are your personal protection choices?
The second group of chapters presumes evacuation.• How do you protect your pets?• Your 2-
week survival bag list.• Your 72-hour bug-out bag.• What is in your baby’s BOB?• What about
seniors or people with disabilities?The final groups of chapters analyze each disaster.• Actions
before, during, and after a disaster.• Mitigation strategies to protect your property.• Key
precautions and safety tips.You may already own much of the needed survival gear and discover
that other tools can be easily salvaged at garage sales and found on Craigslist, eBay, or Ebook
Tops on the cheap.And the best way to launch your prepping is to stockpile a thirty-day supply of
food and water. You will sleep better at night knowing your loved ones will not go hungry when
disaster strikes. This alone will place you 80 percent ahead of the rest of the world in a crisis,
and becoming an expert in a firearm with the competence to defend your food, water, and family
puts you in the 90 percent range.What Is Not in This Guide1. Advice on guns. There are a few,
but most Urban Preppers are not gun fanatics. They may own one or two for personal protection.
But if you do not own any gun, consider that in the aftermath of Katrina, the only thing that
stopped the looters and violence was when the National Guard took aim. Criminals do not care if



you are antigun. And if you choose to get a firearm, it comes with the responsibility of receiving
proper training. Consider joining the . The NRA fights to protect our Second Amendment rights.
And learn about your ; they differ greatly with potent ramifications.2. Living off the land. We
admire those prized skills, but most Urban Preppers will not be trapping small animals, foraging
for edible plants, trading seeds, or building chicken coops. But since prepping is a journey,
maybe we will get there someday.3. Relocating to northwestern Idaho or some other bug-out
retreat. Urban Preppers really admire those folks that have a hidden, out-of-the-way place, but
sadly, most of us do not have a place like this. But we do have out-of-state friends and relatives
that have agreed to put up with us and our dogs for a few days if the need arises. And we will be
sending them a few cases of dehydrated food with a 25-year shelf life very soon.4. Financial
advice. Most Urban Preppers understand that printing money based on nothing is destroying the
currency and committing economic suicide. We listen when the price of gold is telling us that it
does not trust the dollar or the global economy. Listen to your own common sense and don’t
follow the sheep.Do you have eyes but fail to see, and ears but fail to hear?Mark 8:185. Going to
war with the government. Urban Preppers generally know to stay clear of these folks, but when
the political elites ignore our God-given rights under the Constitution, we can understand their
sentiments. But it does not matter what you are packing; the smart money will be on the .Ronald
Reagan once said, “Freedom is never more than one generation away from extinction. We didn’t
pass it to our children in the bloodstream. It must be fought for, protected, and handed on for
them to do the same.”Most Urban Preppers love and appreciate this country. The United States
was founded on rugged individualism and fought two world wars to push back the tyranny of
collectivism. Today we are still under assault, which threatens our liberty and way of life. The
slow creep of socialism goes unnoticed by the uneducated citizen. To defend and protect our
freedom, we must enlighten our friends, neighbors, kids, and anyone with an open mind to the
history of the United States and to wisdom of our founding fathers. The security, safety, and self-
reliance inherent in prepping follow in this tradition of the rugged individualist.The Constitution of
the United States is the most insightful and influential document on personal liberty and freedom
ever produced. There is a free online seminar at the Hillsdale College website if you or your
homeschooler wants to learn about our Constitution. Find it at . Share it with your neighbors and
friends on Facebook.And for brilliant and historic background of the history of the United States,
from its beginning to the current time, Mark Levin’s Ameritopia is the textbook.Abraham Lincoln,
nearly 100 years after the Declaration of Independence, declared to those who would stray from
its principles, “Our fathers established these great self-evident truths that posterity might look
again to the Declaration of Independence, and take courage to renew the battle which their
fathers began, so that Truth and Christian virtues may not be extinguished from the land . . . if
you have been taught doctrine conflicting with the great landmarks of the Declaration of
Independence . . . let me entreat you to come back.”Never forget that the Declaration of
Independence had only 56 signatures. Breaking with the crown and the powerful King George III
was seen by many colonists as self-annihilation. England would surely have loved to execute



each and every one of those 56 for treason.“We must all hang together, or assuredly we shall all
hang separately,” quipped Benjamin Franklin.Nicely said, Ben, the few that saved the many. Is it
your turn? The clock is ticking.May God continue to bless America.James G. Mushen• E-mail:
James@urbanpreppers.org• Twitter: • Website: 1. Hurricane Katrina: 21 LessonsThe greatest
griefs are those we cause ourselves.SophoclesAugust 2005, the flood from Hurricane
Katrina()1. Have a bug-out kit ready at all times. Many of the people packed at the last minute,
grabbing whatever they thought they’d need while forgetting basics such as flashlights, batteries,
water, fuel, prescription medication, important documents, baby formula, diapers, etc. While you
cannot stock up on prescription medicine, you can stock up on the essentials. And at the very
least, make a list of what you need to grab.2. Renew supplies in your bug-out kit regularly. For
those people that did have bug-out bags, many discovered that they were useless. Hard lessons
to learn on the road, but batteries do lose their charge and foods have expiration dates as do
common medications. Clothes can get moldy or dirty unless properly stored. All these problems
were found, and they caused difficulties for those people who thought that they were prepared.3.
Plan on needing a lot more food and water. Stores were swamped and quickly emptied with
literally thousands of refugees buying up everything in sight. People who thought that they were
well supplied (and many were) did not calculate that in addition to providing for their own family,
they would be providing food and resources to other families. Consider your friends, neighbors,
and relatives when planning. And encourage/educate them on the benefits of being prepared for
emergencies while stocking up yourself. You can never have too much dehydrated food with a
25-year shelf life.4. In an emergency, forget about last-minute purchases. The stores were
swamped by thousands of refugees as well as locals buying up last-minute supplies. Forget
about going to the store; it will be a waste of time, plus you will come in contact with some very
scared and desperate people who may view you and/or your vehicle as a target.5. Make sure
your vehicle can carry your essential supplies, at least 1,000 pounds of it. During Hurricane
Katrina, some of the people loaded their vehicles to the point that they could not fit in and there
was no room for the pets. Pack the essentials first, and to create space, consider investing in a
small luggage trailer and a roof rack or a waterproof carrier so you have room for both your mom
and the dogs.6. Make sure you have a bug-out destination. After Katrina, even shops like Wal-
Mart and Kmart had trailers and RVs backed up in their parking lots, and there were long, long
lines at local trailer parks. Some were so overloaded by visiting trailers and RVs that they refused
to allow passersby to use their dumping facilities. Have an evacuation destination plan and the
resources to get there, or you become a refugee.7. Route selection is very, very important. Many
people took 12 hours to travel a distance that was normally four hours because they took the
most direct route. They ended up wasting time and burning gas. Map several alternate routes to
your destination. Identify choke points like bridges and intersections and freeways merging. A
two-lane dirt road may get you to your destination faster. Don’t assume that the shortest route on
the map in terms of distance will be the shortest route in terms of time. Determine which route
everyone else will be taking and bug out on the other one.8. Don’t plan on fuel being available en



route. Many people had problems finding gas on the road. With thousands of vehicles jammed
bumper to bumper on four lanes of interstate, many vehicles needed gas. And by the time you
found a gas station, it was highly likely to be sold-out or charging exorbitant prices. A much
better plan is to leave with a full tank of gas and enough in spare containers to fill up on the road
in order to reach your destination. Assume that you will not find gas on the road.
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Nicole Leon, “A Much needed book in this day and age. There is nothing wrong with being
prepared for any sort of disaster including natural disasters and more. My focus has mainly
been on natural disasters as I live in an area where there are frequent earthquakes and possible
tsunamis. However, I haven't prepared for other disasters and this book helped me to see the
best ways to prepare for possible food shortages, power outages, water shortages, fuel
shortages and more.I learned a little more about the differences between dehydrated and freeze-
dried foods along with their nutritional value which will help in the near future.One of the most
important chapters in the book is on whether to decide to stay or leave my home depending on
the threat of the situation. I'm glad the author outlined and discussed other options I would be
able to take. The author took the time to discuss in detail every possible way to prepare for
pending disasters. I plan to look further in various options and I believe this book will help others
reach all of their preparedness goals. This is a good book to use as a reference on a regular
basis.”

David's Wife, “very comprehensive. While the author sounded a bit like a nut job at the beginning
of the book, and while I do think some of his stuff is overboard, that is the norm for the prepper
culture anyway, and after reading the book, I found it to be very comprehensive and well thought
out.He covers survival skills for everything from power outages to tornadoes, drought,
volcanoes, pandemics, terrorist hazards and more.He includes instructions for people with pets,
children, and the elderly.I learned that in a pinch, you can pour some olive oil in a bowl, float a
wick in it and it will make a nice light source.There are a lot of links in the book and since I have it
on my kindle, I found the links to be a bit frustrating because I kept accidentally opening them
when I went to turn the page. On the other hand, I now know that there is a web site that lists all
of the active volcanoes in the world. I am not near any of them.If you want a very comprehensive
prepping book then this is the book for you.”

Stephen Fitts, “James Mushen's Disaster Preparedness: Urban Preppers with Kids, Pets, and
Parents; Disaster Survival for the Family. Compared to the other prepper books found on
Amazon, this book is a gem. It incorporates just about everything you will find on building a Bug
Out Bag, Barter Goods, Personal Hygiene, Clothes, Communications, Having enough gas to get
to your Bug Out Location if you have one. It is more comprehensive than most books on
Amazon. I read it in one day and will be reading it again tomorrow because it has good advice.
Yes, it is full of Amazon.com links, and some may not appreciate that. However, having links
gives the serious reader a price range for something they may need. I also appreciated the
section on bugging out with animals and the links for the Dog Emergency Survival Kit.”

Kelly, “Comprehensive and Helpful, a Few Problems. I am so glad I bought this book!I own a
bunch of emergency prep books and I think this one is the most *practically* helpful one I've



read. It does not assume that you are a paranoid loner with a bunker out in Montana
somewhere. This book was written for real people with real lives and real loved ones that they
care about.What I loved about it:1. It gives specific information on every kind of emergency
preparation situation you can imagine. Seriously. The info is very specific [what do you do to
survive if someone detonates a dirty bomb near you? How about a volcano? Well, now I
know...!]2. It does not assume that you are willing to sacrifice every other person on the planet
to save yourself. This book tells you how to keep yourself and others safe. In fact, the book
encourages caring for the people around you - not just your family either, but neighbors and
others who may need help. [Personally, I'd much rather live in this author's post apocalyptic
world than the world of many of the other survivalist authors out there.]3. It has great information
on prepping for people who may be elderly or infirm or for those who may be caring for the
elderly or infirm. You don't plan to leave Grandma and Grandpa to die when the Big One hits?
You need this book!4. It gives very detailed, specific instructions on everything related to
survival: from all of the different ways to provide safe water to everything you ever wanted to
know about alternate means of heat and cooking to how to know when to Run Away and when
to Stay. It also includes an extremely helpful section on weapons for personal protection. This
book is truly comprehensive in scope.5. It was easy and interesting to read. The author is a
talented writer who held my attention.6. This book has the BEST section on prepping with pets
and keeping them safe that I've ever read. I really appreciated that, it was tremendously helpful.
I don't plan to leave my dog to die if TSHTF [and I wouldn't want to be in a survival situation
without her actually, she's an incredible asset]. This book really helped me figure out how to
account for my dog's safety if trouble comes. Any pet owner who feels the same would benefit
from purchasing this book.7. It gives realistic information about the government and the
assistance the government is likely to provide. It is not anti-government at all, while also being
realistic that the government may not be able to act as quickly as we might like in an emergency
situation. I thought it was fair and balanced and avoided the "tin foil hat" theme which runs
through so many emergency prep books.The book also had some problems, which kept me
from giving it 5 stars [aside from these few things, it was definitely a 5 star book]:1. The editing
was very poor. There were errors throughout the book in spelling, grammar, and formatting that
should have been caught by a good editor before it went to print. The beginning of each section
where it includes scary "actual headlines" about different disasters was particularly prone to
editorial issues.2. There was a lot of wasted paper. It is a big, thick book, but the way it was put
together leaves lots and lots of blank space. If it had been formatted in a better way, it could
have easily used about 2/3 the paper it uses, without all the waste.3. It gets very repetitive in the
final section on different disasters to prepare for. Seriously - the first direction of almost every
section was "prepare your 72 hour kit" followed by many other instructions that were exact
repeats from other sections of the book. That got a little annoying - I wish the author had just
assumed you'd take the "standard" advice in the rest of the book and had included only
information specific to each disaster in the final section.Over all I thought this book was WELL



WORTH the money. I learned a ton of new stuff and I'd already done a lot of learning, reading
and prepping before I picked this book up.”

Jon, “Very Detailed Disaster Preparedness Guide. Wow, this was a very detailed, well-thought
out book about disaster preparedness. It really understands families and all that would be
involved if a disaster strikes. It made us think about what we need to do for our own family! Like
"Freeze dried vs. Dehydrated?" It covers it all from power outages to natural disasters and riots.
We especially loved all the diagrams, demonstrations and links included in the kindle version.I
have to admit it was a little scary to be faced with all the possible disasters that could happen in
one book but I think you can never be too prepared. I better get started making my BOBs”

C, “I take it everywhere. It is very professional, to-the-point, and very educational. I am in the
Naval Sea Cadet Corps, and I was introduced to this book just before I went to training. It really
helped me through a lot, just using the small tips I remembered. My OIC and my PO were very
happy with my work. The book is easy to understand, can be used by anyone, and gives
information that can be used every day, whether in life-threatening situations or not.Big thumbs
up.”

Richard Payne, “Five Stars. A book that should be on every Preppers list, especially if they have
an extended family”

hjd, “a good read. a good read. all you need to know about prepping for many sittuations or
desasters. good to keep as a referance book”

Gary Swift, “Some good tips. A good introduction to a complex subject. Worth a look if you're
new to prepping but a lot of this stuff can be found on line for free.”

Ebook Tops Reader, “Excellent introduction. This is a clear, well-written and thorough
introduction to prepping; it contains a lot of information in an easy to use format. Well worth
purchasing.”

The book has a rating of  5 out of 4.2. 122 people have provided feedback.
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